Minutes of the Staffing Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 2nd November 2009, at the Council Offices.

PRESENT: -

Councillors Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Eric Priday, Lindsay Davies & 
John Harrison.
APOLOGIES: - 
None received
97
Attendance and Apologies
Attendance and apologies were noted. 
98
Minutes of the last meeting held on 15th January 2008
It was accepted that the minutes had already been agreed at the full Council meeting in January 2008 and that their inclusion was for information purposes only.
99
Matters Arising
The Chairman referred to ‘Any other business’ from the previous meeting and the Clerk advised:

· The Health & Safety issues were on-going and that checks were made on equipment and recorded on the daily logs completed by both Maintenance Officers.  
· The fire extinguishers had been serviced and replaced and a contract was now in place for this to occur annually.  
· The mission statement had been updated and posted on the web-site.  
· The selection policy for new staff members had been formally adopted.
100
To consider the introduction of a Staff Appraisal System for employees
The Clerk had circulated two documents entitled ‘Advice Note – How to improve Performance through Appraisal’ and ‘Appraisal’ both documents being recommended by the Society of Local Council Clerks.  There was an in-depth discussion regarding appraisals and it was decided not to adopt the formal staff appraisal system advocated but, instead, to have a more informal arrangement where the training needs, equipment and concerns of the staff were noted over a period of a year and then highlighted at the staffing meeting, which should be an annual event in the late autumn/early winter.  This would enable identified training needs or equipment requirements to be taken forward to the budget consideration at the Forward Planning session of the January Council meeting.  It would also allow for any changes to job descriptions or staff contracts to be considered prior to a new year. 

Clerk to arrange
101
To consider the introduction of a Dignity at Work/Bullying and Harassment 
Policy as 
an adjunct to the existing Council’s Disciplinary & Grievance Policy

The Clerk had circulated a document entitled ‘Dignity at Work/Bullying and Harassment’.  Once again there was an in-depth discussion around this document and it was decided that the PCC should adopt a policy on bullying and harassment.  There was agreement that the document produced by the SLCC was clear and unambiguous and with a little adjustment could be refined to the needs of this Council and integrated into the existing Disciplinary and Grievance procedures.  Clerk to arrange

It was also considered important that all employees understood their chain of command so that the Maintenance Staff and Administrative Assistants took their instructions from the Clerk and the Clerk took his instructions from the Council.
102
Any Other Business

Cllr Priday asked whether there was any news on the ill-health of the Community Cleaner, Kath Britten, and the Clerk advised that it was hoped that she would return to work the following week.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.00 pm
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